PEOPLETON PARISH COUNCIL


PEOPLETON PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 15th May @8.00pm in the Village Hall, Peopleton
1. The chair welcomed Councillors and members of the public to the Annual Parish Meeting
2. No Apologies of Absence from Councillors 
3. The minutes of the 2018 Annual Parish Meeting were approved
4. There were no matters arising from the minutes
5. Chairman’s Report on the past year and going forward
We held Parish Council Meetings July, September, November 2018, January 2019 with an extra ordinary meeting to discuss Parish grant and precept on 30 January 2019 and one in March 2019. It is good to see a regular group of parishioners attending the meeting and appreciate their interest in parish affairs but would welcome more residents attending.      
Council meetings are held Bi monthly with the alternating month being set aside for potential planning committee meeting – however these have not been needed as all planning applications have come through the full Parish Council Meetings.  

Despite our attempts to gain new councillors for the parish, the recent election was uncontested with only 6 of the possible 9 places filled. We are able to co-opt councillors to make up the deficit, but this has not been possible over the last four years. It would be wonderful if this could happen and we will continue to try and entice people to join us. There is plenty to talk about and training is available. 

We are delighted to have appointed Lisa Cope as our Clerk and financial officer from 1st April and she takes over from Michelle English who had served the Council from 2016 and I would like to thank Michelle for her services to the Council during her time as Clerk.   

Having looked back over the year of meetings there is much to celebrate 

The greatest financial Support has been through the Wychavon Community Legacy Grant that the Village Trust applied for and successfully secured some £81,000. An exciting playground which will compliment the newly refurbished area at the back of the hall and be a wonderful asset for the future. The application process itself has strengthened an already good working relationship between the village trust members and parish councillor representation and can clearly demonstrate the village as an active and vibrant community for all ages. 

The Parish Council have ensured that any New Homes Bonus from 2018 was fully spent and the recent acquisition of another Vehicle Activation Sign was matched financially through the Parish Lands funding.  

Councillors have continued to utilise training and advice through the County Association of Local Councils and attended conferences and district meetings at County Hall and our Clerk is currently receiving specific training in her role as clerk and financial officer. .  
Budget 

This year the parish Council did not raise the budget ( 0.8% decrease ) but through an itemised budget, the Council are more aware of  spending needs and  implications to the householders in the village. More will be done to maintain a budget that serves the community and its specific needs. The Council are committed to the mowing and clearance services of the Lengths man in the village and see this as an essential and effective service for the parishioners. 

On behalf of the community, I would like to take this opportunity to thank Steve Pike for his excellent service and flexibility in dealing with the jobs around the village  

Petition to reduce the speed of traffic along the A44 

For some time, residents have been expressing their concerns about the speed of traffic along the A44 junction with the village and that of Drakes Broughton. In the last month a petition has been available for signatures and this will be presented by a parishioner at the County Council meeting tomorrow morning. I would like to thank Gordan Simms in particular, who has encouraged residents in signing the petition and keeping the County Council informed of residents concerns.  

During the year, the parish council have dealt with a series of planning applications and regular agenda items have been dog fouling and drains maintenance – not sure what that tells us about our village!
Without any doubt, we are very well served by our district and County Councillors – Linda Robinson and Rob Adams – both who follow up questions raised at our meetings and support our work – our thanks to you both. You are the best.   

Finally, I would like to thank my fellow councillors for their commitment to the parish council and the community, their ideas, and advice and their good company  

6. County Councillor’s Report
Congratulated Cllr Robinson for doing a wonderful job at Wychavon

· Budgets remain tight with 70% demand led on adult social care and children, every Cllr still has £10k individual budget to spend on their area and the Lengthsman scheme is continuing

· Parkway Station completion is estimated at December 2019

· Pinvin crossroads on the agenda and the Wyre Piddle Bypass

· South Worcestershire development plan is being revised and decisions will be made by end of 2022 as to where the extra allocation of houses will be declared

7. District Councillor’s Report
Significant changes with Councils from the elections which have taken place this year- Wychavon has 45 Councillors of which 50% are new and so exciting times ahead. Ward profile for Upton Snodsbury will be on the notice board for perusal which gives lots of interesting stats-crime has increased in the past year however education levels remain good. Cllr Robinson thanked the PC for all their hard work this year and being so proactive.

8. Reports from Village Organisations

· Village Trust

Steve Smith attended and reported on the renewal of the Playground and presented the project plan £81,300 has been awarded from the Community Legacy Grant providing the Village Trust commit an additional £5,000. Currently finalising a design with three companies submitting designs: Playdale, Jupiter and HFM and project implementation is estimated at August-October 2019. The size of the playground will double whilst keeping in all the trees. Will re-visit at July meeting to finalise works.
· Village Shop- As per AGM
· Village Working Group: Flooding- nothing to report
· Any other business- Bowbrook Cottages requires a road sign and Cllrs highlighted the on-going need for additional road markings/ chevrons on Wassels Corner to be addressed
· Open session: An opportunity for Parishioners to address the meeting or report on activities- Nothing discussed
· The 2020 Annual Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 13th May 2020
Signed
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